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Dear Parents,  
Thank you to everyone who made the 

fireworks night such a success. The evening 

went off with a bang and raised an 

amazing £4, 900. Particular thanks must go to 

the YFSA Committee , who work tirelessly for  

the schools, and also volunteers from 

Heritage Estate Agents  and the Lions for all 

that they did on the night.  It is very  much 

appreciated.  

Iõd also like to thank you for helping children 

dress up and make cakes for  Children in 

Need ð we raised a massiv e £1041. 

Many of you have been in school for your 

parent consultations over the last couple of 

weeks.  I hope that you found these 

appointments valuable. It is helpful if you 

use these consultations to catch up with 

your childõs teacher(s), but if you were 

unable to make these dates, please let us 

know.   

We look forward to seeing you at the 

forthcoming Christmas performances ð 

please check the dates of these on the 

Annual Planner and ensure you have tickets 

for the Infant nativities.   PLEASE NOTE A 

CHANGE OF DATE FOR THE YEAR 5 

PERFORMANCE ð NOW 11TH DECEMBER. 

 

Results of Parental Satisfaction 

Questionnaire Autumn 2017  
Thank you to the record number of 

respondents  (207) who completed a 

questionnaire.  Your feedback is valuable to 

us and please be assured t hat school 

leaders and governors review and consider 

the responses very carefully.  

Executive Summary  
¶ 85% of parents are happy with their child's 

progress.  

¶ 89% of parents are satisfied with teaching.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
¶ 91% of parents say their child is happy at sc hool.  

¶ 87% of parents said their child is happy with their 

learning.  

¶ 100% of parents said their child is safe at school.  

¶ 94% of parents said their child felt safe getting to 

and from school.  

¶ 78% of parents think the amount of homework is 

about right.  

¶ 99% of parents who expressed a view think the 

Governing Body is doing a good job.  

¶ 93% of parents who had raised concerns said the 

school responded effectively.  

¶ 100% of parents read at least some issues of the 

Newsletter.  

¶ 90% of parents make use of the school web site. 

¶ 89% of parents said they felt well supported when 

their child joined the school.  

¶ 75% of parents said they felt well supported when 

their child changed year group.  

¶ 62% of parents said the school is good at providing 

extra learning support.  

¶ 97% of pare nts say it is a welcoming school.  

¶ 95% of parents say it is a happy school.  

¶ The average mark out of 10 was 8.6; 57% of 

parents gave a score of 9 or 10.  
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As I am sure you are all  aware, governors and school 

leaders have been working hard developing our plan 

for  joining the Lighthouse Schools Partnership along 

with a cluster of local schools  to form  a a multi 

academy trust (MAT) . Both Yatton Infants and Yatton 

Junior Schools received their  Academy Orders on 31 st 

August, which means that the DfE has given both 

schools permission to convert to academy status and 

join a MAT.  The Board of Governors reviewed a large 

amount of key documentation at its meeting on 27 th 

November, in cluding outputs from both the staff and 

parent formal consultation exercises. The Board 

continues to support joining the Lighthouse Schools 

Partnership, and is working in close liaison with the Trust, 

the Backwell cluste r of schools and North Somerset 

Coun cil to obtain the final documentation which will 

be reviewed at a meeting in the New Year, allowing 

final decisions to be made and our p lan completed.  

Mike Sewell, Chair of the Board of Governors  

 



Thank you  

to all the members of staff from the Lloyds 

Banking Group who again so generously 

nominate d our schools for a  òsustainability 

dayó and who worked so tirelessly during 

the day in the school grounds.   Thanks must 

go particularly to Tim Knowles and Michelle 

Bolitho.  

 

YAS cancellation policy  
Please note that YAS s essions booked can be 

cancelled, b ut must be cancelled 48 hours 

before the session to aid planning and staffing 

levels.  Cancellations after this time will be 

charged at the normal rate. However, booking 

sessions to secure them, followed by repeated 

cancellations is unacceptable and may 

prejudice future bookings. The school reserves 

the right to charge for sessions in such 

circumstances.  Fees for holiday sessions  must 

be paid in advance and will be charged at 

the normal rate unless cancelled at least 1 

week before the start of each school h oliday.  

 

 Please help  us by encouraging your 

children to remember their 

instruments, PE and swimming 

kit, homework etc. On some 

days, the school office is 

inundated with items to 

deliver.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anti - bullying and Respect Week  

The theme this year has be en All different, 

All equal . Every class across the schools has 

worked on activities around this and 

produced an Elmer for the hall windows 

which are decorated in different ways and 

therefore are all different yet all the 

same/equal. On Friday, we had an A nti -

bullying Theatre company in to do a show 

for every year group which is supported by 

the North Somerset Healthy Schools 

Scheme.  

 

Remembrance Day 2017  

Our School Council in the Junior 

School showed their maturity 

and compassion when they 

attended the Rem embrance Service at the 

War Memorial. Every class was involved in 

thinking about the day in the Collective 

Worship where we also held a 2 minutes 

silence. Every class planted a cross outside 

the entrance. Thank you  also to 

parents/carers for thei r support with the 

Poppy Appeal ð we collected £415.41.  

  

  

If you have any polystyrene pizza 
bases, please could you bring them 

to school? 

Class 3I (Mrs Richards or Mrs Lilley) 
or 7J (Ms Conway) 

Thank you. 
 

IMPORTANT - Change of school email address  

Please note that the school email addresses are 

being taken out of use.  Please use 

office@yattonschools.co.uk  for all email 

correspondence to both schools wef 1 st January 

2018. 
 

Yatton Federated Schools  

Telephone: 01934 833524/554  

Email: office@yattonschools.co.uk  

Website: www.yattonschools.co.uk   

Twitter: @YattonSchools  

 Thinkuknow are developing a 

brand new e -safety resource for 4 to 7 year 

olds and would like to hear from you... 

Yatton schools use the Thinkuknow 

education programme to help your child 

learn about staying safe online. Please 

complete this survey to have your s ay 

about what you would like to see in their 

next resource for 4 to 7 year olds. Please 

follow the link below:  
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parents
carers4 -7s 

 

 

mailto:office@yattonschools.co.uk
http://www.yattonschools.co.uk/
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parentscarers4-7s
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/parentscarers4-7s


Christmas Discos ï Friday, 1st December 
As always we need lots of volunteers to make it a great night for the kids. We still have slots to fill 
(especially in Juniors) so if you can help out for an hour, please sign up on 
http://signup.com/go/mTfXuqn  

¶ Reception Disco is from 5-6pm 
¶ Year 1 and 2 Disco is from 6.30 - 7.30pm 
¶ Year 3 & 4 Disco is from 6.45-7.45pm 
¶ Year 5 & 6 Disco is from 8-9pm 

Infants entry costs £4 and includes disco from Action Pussycat, drinks and gift from Father Christmas. 
To avoid congestion all Infant children will enter and exit via the side gate and the Reception classrooms. 
Juniors entry costs £2.50 and includes disco from DJ Kobe and drinks. All Junior children will enter via 
the main school entrance and leave via the Year 5 practical area and side gate.  
 
Tickets will go out in book bags a few days before the disco. Payment for tickets should be made on the 
door. Please have your contact details already filled in on the back of your child's ticket.  
Parents are NOT expected to stay but you can relax in the Parents Room with mulled wine and 
refreshments. Sweets, glow products and festive novelties and more will be available to purchase so 
please provide your child with a small amount of money if they wish to buy anything. 

  

 
 
Christmas Performances ï YFSA refreshments  
YFSA provide the refreshments at the children's Christmas Performances. We need volunteers to set up, 
pour tea/squash, serve mince pies & clear away. You'll get a front row seat reserved as a thank you and 
because you'll need to jump up the minute the show is over to open up the hatch and start serving. 
Please note that only people who volunteer with refreshments or who are assisting the teachers get a 
front row seat reserved - please don't save seats for family/friends who aren't helping. Also, we ask 
that people only volunteer for refreshments for one performance per year group.  
 
We also need donations of mince pies and/or biscuits - shop bought are absolutely fine. Please 
leave in the container in the school lobby. You can sign up for volunteering and donations via 
our SignUp page below, where you can find the dates and times of the performances.  
 

Signing up for volunteering online ï some tips  

YFSA is now using www.SignUp.com as a quick and easy way for people to volunteer.  

¶ You donôt need to enter your email or phone number if you donôt want to ï just add your name 
¶ If you sign up with an email you will get automated reminders 
¶ Donôt forget to use the link to add your slot to your online diary 
¶ Choose the type of slot you want (ie if youôd prefer cloakroom over serving sweets) 
¶ If you need to change your slot, sign up to the new slot and ask us to delete your old one. 

 If you donôt want to use SignUp then contact the event organiser and theyôll allocate you a slot.  

View and sign up for all upcoming YFSA events on this URL http://signup.com/go/mTfXuqn 

 

http://signup.com/go/mTfXuqn
http://signup.com/go/mTfXuqn


 
 
How much have we raised? 

¶ Fireworks was a great night as always and we raised £4,900 profit for the schools - that's £900 
more than last year! Huge thanks to the 
rugby club, Heritage Estate Agents, the 
school staff and all our lovely volunteers 
who made this night happen. And well 
done to Fire Magic, who put on a top 
notch display once again. 

¶ We raised £355 from Cauliflower Cards 
and we were yet again impressed with the 
brilliant artwork - we hope your friends 
and family enjoy receiving the Christmas 
cards. 

¶ We also raised over £500 at last Friday's 
Christmas Family Craft Evening - 
thanks to everyone who came along or 
helped out. 

 
 
Meet our new YFSA Chairperson 
We're delighted to welcome Robert Piper as our new Chair. Rob has a daughter in 
Year 2 and after an epic all-night shift serving burgers at fireworks, is raring to get 
stuck in! Here's Rob on why he stepped up: "I wanted to do my bit because I've 
seen the importance of volunteers in keeping our children well supplied and 
supported at the school. YFSA raises a lot of money and puts on events which I 
feel really benefit our community." 
 
A huge thank you to our outgoing Chair, Laura Morris, for her many yearsô service. It was great to see so 
many new faces at the recent YFSA meeting - if you'd like to get involved, get in touch. Our next meeting 
is on Wednesday 17 January, 7:30pm at the Market Inn. 

 
Free donations for YFSA from Easyfundraising 
You can raise £££ for the schools by just doing your online Christmas shopping via this website. There 
are nearly 3,000 retailers ready to make a donation, including Amazon, M&S, Argos and Sainsbury's and 
it doesn't cost you a penny extra. Visit www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/yfsa/ 
You can download a reminder for your toolbar which pops up when you visit a site that donates - it's 
really easy. 

 
Micro Scooters  
If you are getting a new scooter for the kids this Christmas, you can also raise money for the school. 
Order your child's scooter on www.micro-scooters.co.uk and quote our school code: 109222. YFSA will 
receive 10% of all orders. 
 
MUFTI  - as always the children can wear their own clothes on the last day of term (it's usually Christmas 
jumpers) but there is no donation needed for YFSA. 
 

Thanks for a fabulous year of fundraising. If you have any questions, contact 
YFSAgeneral@gmail.com or comment on the Yatton Parents Facebook page. 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/yfsa/
http://www.micro-scooters.co.uk/
mailto:YFSAgeneral@gmail.com
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Thank you for 

Cleeve Nursery 

for the kind 

donation of a 

Christmas tree!  

 
If you havenôt discovered Cleeve Nursery yet youôre really 

missing out! 
This well established business offers helpful advice from a 

friendly team of staff. Set in the country on the main road (A370) 
in Cleeve, between Bristol and Weston-super-Mare you will find 

a fantastic selection of plants, over 700 varieties of which are 
home grown at Longacre Nursery, which is also owned by Alan 

and Felicity. 
Check out our Indoor Living section for beautiful houseplants, 

colourful ceramics and attractive gifts. 
Donôt forget the garden birds too! Choose from very large range 
of bird feeders, seeds and nuts as well as a great range of bird 
houses. When you visit in the spring donôt forget to look at the 

live Heron Cam while you are at the nursery too! 
 

https://www.cleevenursery.co.uk/

